
We are off to another great year here at Country Trails. It is great to see the energy and 
excitement that comes with the start of a new year. Staff and students are settling in nicely 
to their new schedules and routines. There are lots of new faces and we are excited to wel-
come our new additions to the CT team.  
 
With that being said, I’d like to announce Country Trails’ staff for the 2014-15 school year. 
Staff new to CT or in a new position are in bold. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 September 1st                      
No School - Labor Day 

 September 2nd                
Parent Night (K,1,3)           
See attached schedule 

 September 4th                 
Parent Night (2,4,5)            
See attached schedule 

 September 5th                 
Student Picture Day    

 September 15th-October 
10th  MAP Testing  

 September 18th                 
PTO Meeting @ 6:30pm  

 September 22nd                      
Board of Education Meeting 
@ 6pm      

 September 23rd                       
Pro Kids Assembly @ 
6:30pm                

 September 24th               
Market Day 

  

SEPTEMBER  

CHARACTER TRAIT 

RESPONSIBILITY 

Parents please take this 
month to practice the above 
trait with your child as your 
child’s teacher will be doing 
in the classroom and around 
the school. 

Jeff King Principal   Sue Engebretson Literacy Teacher 

Mandi Bavaro Secretary   Sarah Sullivan Literacy Teacher 

Teri Schramer Secretary   Trent Lange Speech Pathologist 

Sue Dossey Nurse   Mindy Wilmington Speech Pathologist 

Jennifer Campbell School Psychologist   Becky Thayer Art Teacher 

Erica Duppler Social Worker   Paula Mack Music Teacher 

Lisa Kennemer Kindergarten Teacher   Chris Payne PE Teacher 

Sara Kroeger Kindergarten Teacher   Jarod Shott PE/Health Teacher 

Sarah Martino Kindergarten Teacher   Ruth Guarini Librarian 

Julie Newquist Kindergarten Teacher   Theresa Hughes Computer Aide 

Megan Schuttrow Kindergarten Teacher   Caitlin Goode ELL Teacher 

Emily Wagner Kindergarten Teacher   Angela Ratzek ELL Teacher 

Teresa Cinquegrani 1st Grade Teacher   Jacquelyn Diaz Resource Teacher 

Kellie Freese 1st Grade Teacher   Pam Walczynski Resource Teacher 

Meredith Mash 1st Grade Teacher   Lara Lijewski Occupational Therapist 

Michelle Passi 1st Grade Teacher   Kris Kein Physical Therapist 

Lauren Skok 1st Grade Teacher   Rose Curtis Paraprofessional 

Terese Barnard 2nd Grade Teacher   Gigi Hansen Paraprofessional 

Kayla Patrick 2nd Grade Teacher   Jan Jacobs Paraprofessional 

Gracie Sewell 2nd Grade Teacher   Stephanie Landwer Paraprofessional 

Bradley Starks 2nd Grade Teacher   Charlotte Simousek Paraprofessional 

Damien Charo 2nd/3rd Grade Teacher   Sheila Stanley Paraprofessional 

Sandy Baker 3rd Grade Teacher   Joanne Zasada Paraprofessional 

Karen Hemmersbach 3rd Grade Teacher   Samantha Jasinowski Interpreter 

Kristin Herdrich 3rd Grade Teacher   Katie Ukleja Interpreter 

Brittney Robinson 3rd Grade Teacher   Sue Kamp Head Cook 

Jenelle Dieterman 4th Grade Teacher   Lisa Ganziano Cook 

Leah Herold 4th Grade Teacher   Kathy Volkening Cook 

Rachel Lautenbach 4th Grade Teacher   Paul Roth Day Custodian 

Devin Vassar 4th Grade Teacher   Fortino Martinez Night Custodian 

Megan Campoli 5th Grade Teacher   Deron Heath Night Custodian 

Debra Leberecht 5th Grade Teacher   Dale Herrmann Night Custodian 

Ashley Schremser 5th Grade Teacher    

Niki Webb 5th Grade Teacher    
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STUDENT ABSENCES 

Each day your child is going to be absent, please call the Country Trails office at 847-717-8000 before 9:30am. If you prefer, 
you may email the school secretaries, Mandi Bavaro and Teri Schramer, as well as the classroom teacher to report an absence.  

 
mbavaro@burlington.k12.il.us  - Mandi Bavaro 

tschramer@burlington.k12.il.us  -  Teri Schramer 
 

If we do not hear from you, it will be necessary to call you at home or work to verify the absence.  
 
When reporting an absence, please indicate the length of the absence, as well as the reason why your child will not be at school, 
such as, family vacation, going out of town, or illness. If the absence is due to illness, we need to know the symptoms they are 
experiencing, including any flu-like symptoms, (fever, headache, and sore throat.) 
 
We appreciate  your cooperation! 

TARDY STUDENTS 

School begins at 9:00am. Students should be in their classrooms ready to learn at 9:00. Please remember to come into the office 
to sign in your child if he/she is late.  The State requires this and they do check these lists; it causes problems for us if the 
parent/guardian hasn’t signed in the tardy student. 

Your child’s teacher needs a written note if your child is:  

 a bus rider and they are not riding the bus home 

 going to be picked up by someone else -please indicate who will be picking them up 

 going to be taken out of school earlier than the scheduled dismissal time - please indicate the time of pick up 

 

Please send a note to your child’s teacher if your child is going to have a change in their usual form of transportation home. Be 
sure to include the child’s first and last name in the note. The office cannot accommodate phone calls to change a student’s 
transportation routine after 2:00pm. Teachers may not have time to check their email before dismissal, so we ask that all 
changes be made through the office to ensure the students’ safe delivery home.   
 
If your child attends the BASE after school program or daycare and there is a change in plans, please notify the BASE/daycare 
and the school office. 
 

NOTES TO SCHOOL 

COMMUNICATION IS KEY 

In order to provide efficient and effective communication, we will be emailing out an e-Blast twice a month on the 15th and 30th. 
If you chose to receive a paper copy of the newsletter, you will be receiving that on the 30th. The e-Blasts will also be posted on 
our website so you will be able to access them at your convenience.  
 
Please visit the Country Trails webpage at www.burlington.k12.il.us. It is a wonderful source of information. There are links to 
the lunch menu, the e-Link Busing Information, and the PTO page, just to name a few. 
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SHOW YOUR COUGAR PRIDE 

Every Friday at Country Trails is school spirit day! 

Show your Cougar Pride by wearing spirit wear or by wearing red! 

SECURITY PRECAUTIONS 

For the safety of the students and staff in the building, all visitors, including parents and volunteers, are required to enter 
through the office and sign in. To be buzzed into the office you will need to push the buzzer located on the wall to the left of 
the office door corridor. Please do not knock on the main doors to get students attention. We teach the students not to let 
anyone in.    

MEDICATIONS AT SCHOOL 

Parents are reminded to bring their children’s medications, both prescription and over the counter, with a completed “Meds 
A” form to school as soon as possible.  “Med’s A” forms are available online at www.burlington.k12.il.us  or you can pick one 
up in the school office.  For the safety of all children, children are not allowed to transport medications to school. 

As you are planning with your child about his or her costume, please consider certain aspects in choosing their attire. The Hal-
loween parties at school will be on October 31st. Costumes depicting violent themes or poor taste will not be allowed to be 
worn by students. No costumes depicting blood, involving any type of liquid or grotesque injuries are allowed. No weapons of 
any type should be brought to school as a part of a costume.  Any items that are inappropriate for school will be taken and 
returned to the child’s parent. We want this day to be enjoyable while maintaining a positive learning environment. If you 
have any questions about what is appropriate, please contact the school office. 
  
Our parade will begin at 1:15pm in the gym on October 31st and will be followed by the classroom parties. 

HALLOWEEN COSTUMES 

We love having the opportunity to meet parents to share what to expect this school year. 
This year, parent night will be held on two separate evenings (see attached schedule). 
During both evening events, you will have an opportunity to meet with your child’s 
teacher and find out about the curriculum, classroom expectations, and more.  
 
You are your child’s first and most important teacher. We value your partnership/
collaboration toward ensuring their success. When you team up a very supportive staff 
and an involved group of parents, the children become excited about school and it creates 
a positive school year for everyone.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 

PARENT N IGHTS 



 

 

Our PTO offers the opportunity to our families to purchase high-quality, easy to prepare, foods and snacks through Market 
Day. Every purchase earns money for our school. Ordering can be done online at www.marketday.com. 

Pick up time is 2:35pm - 3:30pm on the following dates. 

    September Wednesday 9/24/2014  February     Wednesday 2/25/2015 
    October Wednesday 10/22/2014  March     Wednesday 3/25/2015 
    November Wednesday 11/19/2014  April     Wednesday 4/29/2015 
    December Wednesday 12/17/2014  May     Wednesday 5/27/2015 
    January             Wednesday           1/28/2015 
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Central Community Unit School District 301 will destroy special education records from school years 2008-09 and prior of stu-
dents who graduated, transferred, or otherwise permanently withdrew from special education services. 
 
Special education records may include reports of psychological and social work evaluations, multidisciplinary planning confer-
ences, annual reviews, copies of Individual Education Programs and other relevant information. 
 
If a parent or student wants those records, they should call the Student Support Services & Special Education Office at 847-464-
5863 before October 31, 2014. 

DESTRUCTION OF RECORDS 

State law indicates that all children with qualifying disabilities between the ages of three and five years must be provided with 
programs appropriate to their needs.  The school district must offer an annual screening of these children in order to determine 
need and eligibility for special education services.  Eligible children must be three years of age. 
 
Central Community School District #301 will conduct such screenings at Howard B. Thomas Grade School, 44W575 Plato 
Road, Hampshire, IL from August through March at pre-arranged times. 
 
The following areas are sample behaviors that might indicate that a preschool child may be eligible for special education services: 
 
 - Does not talk or communicate as well as others his/her age 
 - Is always on the fringe of activities, never really involved 
 - Finds it difficult to play with other children 
 - Has difficulty with feeding, dressing and toileting 
 - Has difficulty putting together a puzzle, matching shapes/patterns 
 - Has difficulty sitting still while listening to a short story or watching television 
 - Does not respond to verbal cues when his/her back is turned 
 - Does not know names of common objects 
 - Cannot jump in place, appears clumsy, and/or walks into objects 
 - Has difficulty riding a tricycle, catching a ball or walking up stairs 
  
If you notice that your child has displayed any of the above difficulties, or if you have other concerns, please contact Amanda 
Schmidt, Early Childhood Special Education Facilitator, at 847-464-6008 to arrange an Early Childhood Screening. 

EARLY CHILDHOOD SCREENINGS 

MARKET DAY INFORMATION 



                                      TO OUR WONDERFUL PTO AND PARENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR THE DELICIOUS BREAKFAST 

ON THE MEET & GREET DAY.  

WE APPRECIATE YOUR THOUGHTFULNESS AND GENEROSITY. 

 

IT’S ANOTHER GREAT DAY TO BE A 

COUNTRY TRAILS COUGAR!  
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FROM THE COUNTRY TRAILS STAFF . . . 

TRANSPORTATION 

Any change in bus transportation must be approved by the district’s Transportation Department 847-464-6052. 

Please note all busing changes require a 48 hour notice. 

 
Students’ bus schedules can be accessed by visiting e-Link busing Information. This link is available on the main webpages of the 
District, all school pages, and the Transportation page. It is located in the black bar area at the very top of the page. If you do not 
see the link, it may be hidden. To view, just hold your mouse in that general black bar area and it should appear. 
 
Students are not allowed to ride any bus other than the one to which they are assigned. If there is an emergency, and your child 
needs to take a different bus for child care reasons, this must be cleared by the Transportation Department by calling: 847-464-
6052. 



v 

 

 

 

Central Community Unit School District 301 
 

Country Trails Elementary School 

Jeff King, Principal 

 

COUNTRY TRAILS PARENT NIGHT SERIES 2014-2015 
 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2   K, 1, 3 Parent Nights 

 

GROUP ROTATION 1 ROTATION 2 

Kindergarten 6:00-6:45 (with Teacher in Classroom) 7:00-7:30 (with Principal in Gym) 

1st Grade 6:00-6:30 (with Principal in Gym) 6:45-7:30 (with Teacher in Classroom) 

3rd Grade 6:00-6:30 (with Principal in Gym) 6:45-7:30 (with Teacher in Classroom) 

 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 4   2, 4, 5 Parent Nights 

 

GROUP ROTATION 1 ROTATION 2 

2nd Grade 6:00-6:45 (with Teacher in Classroom) 7:00-7:30 (with Principal in Gym) 

4th Grade 6:00-6:30 (with Principal in Gym) 6:45-7:30 (with Teacher in Classroom) 

5th Grade 6:00-6:30 (with Principal in Gym) 6:45-7:30 (with Teacher in Classroom) 

 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 13   Grades 4 & 5 Music Program 

   

4th Grade 6:00-6:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

5th Grade 7:00-7:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 8:00am-8:00pm  Parent/Teacher Conferences 

 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 25, 8:00am-12:00pm  Parent/Teacher Conferences 

 

 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 19   Grades K & 1 Music Program 

   

Kindergarten 6:00-6:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

1st Grade 7:00-7:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

 

THURSDAY, MARCH 26   Grades 2 & 3 Music Program 

   

2nd Grade 6:00-6:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

3rd Grade 7:00-7:30 (Concert in the Gymnasium)  

 

THURSDAY, APRIL 9, 4:00-8:00   Parent/Teacher Conferences 

 

THURSDAY, APRIL 23, 6:00-7:30   Open House 

    

   

   

 



 

Student Picture Day 

Is Friday, 

September 5th  
 

All students will have their picture taken. 

New this year, all students will receive a class picture! 

 

Parents choosing to purchase a picture package have 2 options. 

 Order & prepay online at www.inter-state.com 

 Fill out the order form that was sent home earlier this week indicating their 

package choice, enclose a check made payable to Inter-State Studio, Inc., and 

send the order form to school with their child on FRIDAY.  

 

Retake day is Wednesday, October 16th 
 

 

 

 

It has come to our attention that Josten's, our yearbook supplier, has sent an email promoting sales of 

our 2014-2015 yearbook. This email states that yearbooks are on sale now and you may purchase one 

by clicking the link below. PLEASE DISREGARD THIS EMAIL.   

THIS WAS SENT IN ERROR. Yearbooks are not on sale at this time. Sales will begin in October and 

you will receive information regarding this in the Country Trails September e-newsletter. PLEASE DO 

NOT CLICK ON THE LINK AND ATTEMPT TO ORDER A YEARBOOK. YOUR ORDER WILL 

NOT BE VALID. 

Sorry for any inconvenience this has caused. If you have any questions, please contact Christine 

Zeinieh at 847-531-5606. 

 

 



 



Be a member of Country Trails’ 

We are looking for students who want to make a difference in our school 
and community!   Cougar Club is a service club that is open to all students 

grades 3-5. We will meet on the first Thursday of every month after 
school from 3:15pm-4:15pm in the library. When you are in Cougar Club 
YOU get to decide what kinds of activities, projects, and fundraisers 

we will do throughout the year to help our school and our community.   The 
club will be led by Mrs. Lautenbach, Mrs. Herold, and Miss Herdrich.  If you 
would like be a Cougar Club member,  complete and return the bottom por-

tion of this page to school by Friday, September 5th. 

 

Student’s Name: ______________________________________ Grade: __________  
 

Teacher’s Name: 
(Please Circle) 
 

 

 

I give my child ___________________________ permission to join the Cougar Club.  
    Student’s Name        

 

Parent/Guardian Signature: ____________________________ Date: ____________ 

 

Phone Number: ____________________________________ 

   (Where you can be reached after school) 
 

October 2 (No November meeting 
due to early dismissal) 

December 4 

January 8 February 5 March 5 

April 16 May 7  

 Community Outreach Using Generous And Respectful Students 

Baker Hemmersbach Herdrich Robinson 3rd 

Dieterman Herold Lautenbach Vassar 4th 

Campoli Leberecht Schremser Webb 5th 

Visit our website  ctcougarclub.weebly.com for more information! 



Dear Country Trails Parents, 

 

I am excited to start my second year at Country Trails. Due to the positive 

response we received to our grade-level music programs last year, we will 

continue to run our programs in that same manner.  Each grade level will 

continue to have its own, shorter, music program.  We will pair two grades in 

one evening, but the programs will take place at separate times.  So mark your calendar for 

the times and evenings that pertain to your child(ren).   

 

Kindergarten - Thursday, February 19th at 6:00 p.m. 

First Grade - Thursday, February 19th at 7:00 p.m. 

Second Grade - Thursday, March 26th at 6:00 p.m. 

Third Grade - Thursday, March 26th at 7:00 p.m. 

Fourth Grade - Thursday, November 13th at 6:00 p.m. 

Fifth Grade - Thursday, November 13th at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Please remember that attendance at music programs is important for all students, not just to 

ensure the success of our performance, but also to help your child reap the benefits of that 

performance. Making and performing music has been shown to touch human emotion at an 

instinctive level in a way that is different from any other activity.  It is one of the few activities 

that fires all areas of the brain. Performing also benefits your child’s self-confidence and self-

esteem. Students feel proud and happy after working toward such an immense goal and 

achieving it. It enhances a student’s view of public self, making future endeavors such as 
presentations, or public speaking, easier and less intimidating. Please make every effort to 

ensure that your child can take advantage of these many benefits by attending the 

performance. 

  

If you have any questions or concerns, I can always be reached by calling the office at 847-717-

8000 and leaving a message, or by email at pmack@burlington.k12.il.us. You can also check 

my webpage, which can be accessed via our CT webpage, for updates on music programs and 

choir news, as well as recorder order forms and a listing of important dates.  I look forward to 

a wonderful year of teaching your child. 

 

Sincerely, 

Paula Mack 

K-5 Music Teacher 

Country Trails Elementary School 



 

CENTRAL ROCKETS SOCCER 

FUTURE ROCKETS NIGHT!! 
 

 The Central Rockets Boys Soccer team is cordially inviting all 

Central 301 Elementary and Middle School students and their families to watch 

the Central Rockets take on Marengo at 

 

“Future Rocket Night” 

Tuesday, Sept 16th.   

 Varsity Game 6:00 PM. 
 

In honor of you coming to the game there will be half-time games and prizes. 
 

You will also get to walk on the field with the Varsity Rockets starting line up! 
(You must arrive early before the start of the Varsity game for this honor.) 

 

There will be no admission fee to the games for District 301 elementary and 

middle school students and their families.   

 

If you think you may want to play high school soccer, this is a great opportunity to 

see what Central Soccer is all about.  So put on your favorite team jersey, grab 

your lawn chair and join your friends and family for a fun evening of soccer as we 

continue to support the winning tradition of the Central Rockets Boys Soccer 

program. 

We look forward to seeing everyone at Central Soccer Stadium!  

 

  Go Rockets!!! 
 

For parents… the Central Soccer Stadium is located behind HBT Elementary School which is behind 

Burlington Central H.S.  (Turn into to the main student lot off Plato Road and follow the street to the 

parking lot where the road ends.)   

The Central High School Athletic Booster Club Concession Stand will have great snacks, treats, and 

grilled items available, so plan to have dinner at the game!  Your purchases support our High School 

Athletic Programs and fund the Homecoming Fireworks. 



 

BLAST TRAVEL GIRLS BASKETBALL!!! 

Travel tryouts Sept 21st:  5th, 6th, 7th and 8th graders@ Prairie View 

(Times to be announced!!) 

 Call or text to register today 

BLAST REC GIRLS BASKETBALL!!!! 

Rec league basketball registration will begin in November with teams 

practicing until Christmas break. Games will start January 2015. 

Coaches needed! Players wanted! Future lady Rocket start here!!  

 

Rick cell 630-740-0190   

Lisa  cell 630-880-1666 

 

  

 



Fall 1 Swim Lessons  

Sept. 8 - Oct. 25  

Registration open! 

Adults   Teens 

Youth  Preschool 

Parent/Child 

What’s Happening in September at the 

Steps Academy  

starts Sept. 15 

Registration is open! 

Ballet, Jazz, Tap, Tumbling, 

Hip-Hop, Ballroom,  

Group and Flash Mob,  

Musical Theatre, Adult and  

Special Needs.  

Pelicans Swim Team      

Sept. 22 - Mar. 18           

Registration dates:   

Sept. 10 & Sept. 18  

 6 -7:30pm. 

Taylor Family Branch YMCA 

50 N. McLean 

Elgin, IL 60123 

(847) 888-7410 

www.taylorymca.org 

 



What’s Happening in September at the YMCA! 

Youth Running Club  

Season:  Sept. 8 – Oct. 25 

Tuesday & Thursdays 

  Ages 7-9  5:15-6:00pm 

  Ages 10-12   6:15-7:00pm  

  Registration open  

  through Oct. 17. 

Youth Basketball  

Season:  Nov. 3– Dec. 19 

Registration Sept. 2– Oct. 23  

Pre-K –5th Grade. 

Practices and games will be 

at Gilberts Elementary 

School or Taylor YMCA. 

Taylor Family Branch YMCA 

50 N. McLean 

Elgin, IL 60123 

(847) 888-7410 

www.taylorymca.org 

Music and Motion 

Session:  Sept. 11 – Oct. 23 

Thursdays 

  Ages 3-5       5:30-6:00pm 
Music games, classic children’s songs, new songs and 

lots of motion! 

  Ages 6-9       6:15-7:00pm 
Beginning choirs and musical games as well as basic 

theory and rhythm. 

  Ages 10-12   7:00-8:00pm  
Concentration on music theory, vocal music, short 

plays, 2 part harmonies. 

  Registration open  

Artistic Adventure 

Session:  Sept. 8 – Oct. 20 

Mondays 

Discover different artistic techniques 

by learning about the artists them-

selves. 

  Ages 3-7      5:30-6:15pm 

  Ages 8 & up    6:30-7:30pm 

    Registration open  



  
 
 

 
CLUB JUVENIL DE CORRER  
 
Ven y únete a nosotros para nuestro primér Club de Correr! El club se reunirá dos veces por semana 
los martes y jueves durante 45 minutos. Cada noche, los corredores podrán experimentar diferentes 
lugares para correr y juegos divertidos. Este club de 7 semanas preparará a su hijo(a) para la 
carrera del Halloween Hustle de Palatine de 5 millas que se llevará acabo el sábado 25 de Octubre. 
El precio de entrada para la carrera ya está incluido en el costo del programa. El YMCA proveerá 
transporte de ida y regreso de la carrera. Todos los niveles de talento son bienvenidos! 
 
REGISTRACIÓN: Hasta octubre 17  TEMPORADA: septiembre 8 – octubre 25  
LOCACIÓN: Taylor Family YMCA, Elgin  PRECIO:  $85 para todos los participantes 
 
PRÁCTICAS:   M a r t e s  y  J u e v e s   
  E d a d e s  7 - 9   5 : 1 5 - 6 p m  
  E d a d e s  1 0 - 1 2  6 : 1 5 - 7 p m   
 
 

FÚTBOL AMERICANO DE BANDERA 
 
 
Registración:  Hasta agosto 21 
Temporada: septiembre 2 - octubre 18 
 
Principiantes: Grados 1-2 
Ganadores: Grados 3-5 
 
Prácticas/Juegos : Town Center Park, Gilberts 
 
Costo: $55 Miembros/ $75 Participantes del Programa 
 

 
FÚTBOL DE OTOÑO  
 
 
Registración:  Hasta agosto 21 
Temporada: septiembre 2 - octubre 18 
 
 
Pequeños: Grados Pre-escolar- Kinder  

Principiantes: Grados 1-2 

Ganadores: Grados 3-5 

 
Prácticas/Juegos : Town Center Park, Gilberts 
Costo: $55 Miembros/$75 Participantes del Programa 

 

 

 

Para más información, 
contacte a: 

 
Brad Duewel 

(224)699-5802 ó 
bduewel@elginymca.org 

DEPORTES JUVENILES DE 
OTOÑO 



  
 
 

 
YOUTH RUNNING CLUB  
 
 
Come join us for our first ever Running Club! The club will meet twice a week on Tuesdays and Thursdays for 45 
minutes. Each night, runners will be able to experience different running locations and fun games. This 7-week 
running club will prepare your child for the Palatine Halloween Hustle 5k on Saturday, October 25th. Entry fee 
into the 5k is included in the program cost. The YMCA will provide transportation to and from the race. All skills 
levels are welcome! 

REGISTRATION: Through October 17th  SEASON: September 8th-October 25th  
LOCATION: Taylor Family YMCA, Elgin  PRICE:  $85 for All Participants 
 
PRACTICES:  T u e s d a y s  a n d  T h u r s d a y s   

  A g e s  7 - 9  5 : 1 5 - 6 p m  
  A g e s  1 0 - 1 2  6 : 1 5 - 7 p m  

 
 

FLAG FOOTBALL 
 
 
Registration: Until August 21st 
Season: September 2nd-October 18th 
 
Rookies: Grades 1-2 
Winners: Grades 3-5 
 
All Practices/Games : Town Center Park, Gilberts 
 
Fee: $55 Members/ $75 Program Participants 
 

 
YOUTH FALL SOCCER 
 
 
Registration: Until August 21st   
Season: September 2nd-October 18th  
 
 
Munchkins: Grades Pre K-K  

Rookies: Grades 1-2 

Winners: Grades 3-5 

 
All Practices/Games : Town Center Park, Gilberts 
Fee:  $55 Members/$75 Program Participants 

 

 

 

For More Information 
Contact: 

 
Brad Duewel 

(224)699-5802 or 
bduewel@elginymca.org 

YOUTH FALL SPORTS 




